A representation from ACP/HQ/C&T No. 25580/C&T(AC-VI)/PHQ dated 12.5.2005 was forwarded by Government of Delhi for examination of Delhi Medical Council vide letter No. F.342/204/2004/H&FW/397 dated 1.7.2005.  The representation of Police, made a reference to an Order of Shri Brijesh Garg, M.M., New Delhi, wherein it is averred that the “Hon’ble Court is of the opinion that autopsy surgeon had been negligent and has ordered that Medical Council of India and Dean of Forensic Medicine, AIIMS may take necessary action against Dr. C. Behra, Autopsy Surgeon of AIIMS as deemed fit under intimation to Hon’ble Court”.  A copy of the Court Order CC No. 621/1 dated 5.3.2005 was also enclosed.  On perusal of the aforesaid order it was observed that the same was bereft of any directions as quoted in the ACP’s representation. Hence, a letter No. DMC/14/2/Comp.229/2005/14584 dated 11th July, 2005 was written to the Government of Delhi asking for a copy of the detailed Order of Hon’ble Court in respect to this matter.  The Government of Delhi vide its letter No. F.342/204/2004/H&FW/670 dated 8.8.2005 again sent the same copy of Order CC NO. 621/1 dated 5.3.2005.  Subsequent to this, again a letter No. DMC/14/2/Comp.229/2005 dated 22nd August, 2005 was sent asking for detailed Order of Ld. M.M. alongwith other documents as mentioned therein.  On the direction of Government of Delhi vide letter No. F.342/2004/204/2004/H&FW/900 dated 2.9.2005, the office of DCP/SD sent a copy of all the documents as asked for by Delhi Medical Council letter dated 22nd August, 2005, however, no copy of detailed order of Ld. M.M. was supplied.  

In the meanwhile, a copy of enquiry report No. C1. for Med 61/04 dated 31.8.2005, prepared by Dr. T.D. Dogra, Prof. & Head Department of Forensic Medicine and Toxicology, AIIMS, pertaining to this matter was received, the same has been endorsed to Government of Delhi and Hon’ble Court of Shri Brijesh Garg, MM, Patiala House, besides others.  In the said report of AIIMS, it has also been highlighted that the Court order No. CC No. 621/1 dated 5.3.2005 did not contain any directions to take action as mentioned in the representation of ACP/HQ/C&T.  

In view of the above, it is apparent that there is no Court Order warranting action against Dr. C. Behra and the same has been conveyed to the Court also vide enquiry report of AIIMS; hence, no further action in this matter is warranted.  It is proposed that the matter may be closed.

Submitted for consideration.
(Dr. R.N. Baishya)
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